
A member of The
Hundred Club since its
inception and a past
president has died. 
J. Stewart Johnston
passed away Nov. 19
after a brief illness. Mr.
Johnston joined The
Hundred Club in 1967
shortly after it was
founded by Anthony
Ustjanauskas. That
year the club had 31
dues-paying members.

Through the years Mr. Johnston was a
dedicated member, always willing to serve
on committees. He was never too busy if,
for one reason or

The first member of the
Wolcott Volunteer Fire
Dept. to lose his life in the
line of duty, Deputy Chief
Donald Maurice, succ-
umbed after responding to
a false alarm at Wolcott
View Manor. He returned to
the Co. 1 fire station and,

after hanging his fire gear on the wall,
collapsed. A massive heart attack took the
life of Mr. Maurice April 8. He was 52
years old.

Mr. Maurice was

The gavel — the symbol
of the presidency — was
passed from 2003 President
Joel E. Janenda to his
successor, Ralph A.
Giansanti, at the annual
meeting of The Hundred
Club Oct. 22. Both men

expressed pleasure at the large turnout of
members and their guests at the session
held in the form of a cocktail party at the
Radisson Hotel and Conference Center,
Cromwell.

In brief remarks Mr. Janenda thanked
members for their support of the club and
its programs. He said that since its

founding in 1967 the club has distributed
more than $6.7 million to families of law
enforcers, firefighters and
correction officers who lost
their lives in the line of
duty. Mr. Janenda noted
that approximately $3.8
million of that total has
been disbursed through the
scholarship program.

“Members,” he con-
tended, “have good reason to be proud of
our organization.” He praised his fellow
officers, members of the Board of Directors
and the staff, Managing Director William
E. Sydenham, Jr., Office Manager Patricia
Grenier and Bookkeeper Phyliss Carrier.

The new informal
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Five women whose husbands lost their lives in the line of duty attended the annual meeting 
of The Hundred Club. Shown above are Mrs. Rita Brooks, Mrs. Susan Mingione, Mrs. Fran Snyder, 

Mrs. Lisa Sachatello and Mrs. Kim Dingwall.
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Past Presidents and members of the Board of Directors gathered at the podium following brief remarks 
by 2003 President Joel E. Janenda and his successor Ralph A. Giansanti.

Andy Ustjanauskas

James DeLorge – Marilyn Ridolfo – Philip Baribault Gloria Brown Scott Perron – Michael Lambert – Jan Neri

William and Melanie McCue André Charbonneau – Gordon Hook

Members, Guests Enjoyed Annual Meeting
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Gina and James Reidy

Mark Zacchio

William Carroll

Hartt School of Music MusiciansHans Weiss John Small John Devine James Giansanti

Mrs. Lee Giansanti and Ralph Giansanti Peter Guerra Joseph Serra – Nancy Spada

Debbie Zacchio Paul Litman – Robert Gottfried Thomas Reynolds – Cmsr. (Ret.) Edward
Leonard – Paul McQuillan

Rebecca and Joel Janenda Tim Prete – Patricia Grenier

 



a member of the department since 1972
and was widely known throughout
Litchfield and New Haven counties as a
dedicated firefighter. Members of the
Wolcott department said that during his
three decades of service Mr. Maurice
responded to 90 percent of the calls. Also,
he was credited with personally
performing many of the time-consuming
and less glamorous jobs including
washing the trucks and the firehouse
floors. In addition, he often cooked for his
colleagues and was active in the
department’s fund-raising activities.

In 1982 Mr. Maurice was credited with
rescuing two people during a raging fire.
Officials at the scene said there was no
doubt that Mr. Maurice, through his
bravery, had saved the lives of the people
he brought from the burning structure.

An estimated 400 people, including
firefighters from Litchfield, New Haven
and Fairfield counties, filled St. Pius X
Church for the Mass of Christian Burial.
Fire Lt. Dennis Maurice, the brother of the
deceased firefighter, delivered the eulogy.
He said, “Saying goodbye to a friend is
hard. Saying goodbye to a loved one is
impossible. I’ll never say goodbye to my
brother.”

Mr. Maurice’s casket was carried on a
fire truck from the Della Vecchia Funeral
Home to the church. The Connecticut
Firefighters Pipes and Drums led the
procession. Following the Mass, the
mourners marched to Woodtick Cemetery,
where Mr. Maurice was buried.

Mr. Maurice was born in Southington
Feb. 21, 1951, the son of Roger and Eleanor
Maurice of Wolcott. In addition to his
parents, he leaves his wife, Jean Palionis
Maurice; a brother, Dennis Maurice and a
sister, Dorina Maurice, all of Wolcott.

Representatives of The Hundred Club
have visited the Maurice family. ■
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MAURICE (continued from page 1)

format for the evening was lauded by
many. For example, Angelo Tomasso, Jr., a
past president, declared, “It was a great
evening.” Another former leader of the
club, Peter H. Guerra said, “Everyone with
whom I talked had a good time.”

Mr. Guerra chaired a committee that
was formed after the 2002 dinner meeting.
This panel studied various possible
programs and locations before
recommending a cocktail party at the
Radisson.

The presence of many young men and
women at the 2003 event was noted by Mr.
Guerra. “We must always keep in mind
that our young members are the future of
The hundred Club,” he said.

In attendance were five widows of
“Fallen Heroes”: Mrs. Rita Brooks, Mrs.
Susan Mingione, Mrs. Fran Snyder, Mrs.
Kim Dingwall, and Mrs. Lisa Sachatello.

Andrew Ustjanauskas, the son of the
club’s founder, during conversations with
small groups recalled that as a youth,
under the direction of his father, he did
some of the club’s paperwork when the
Ustjanauskas’ home served as the club’s
headquarters.

Mr. Giansanti, after accepting the
duties of the presidency, introduced his

Following his year in the presidency Mr.
Johnston became a member of the Board
of Directors and rarely missed a meeting.
At the time of his death, Mr. Johnston was
also serving on the Finance and
Nominating committees.

A longtime resident of Manchester, Mr.
Johnston moved to South Windsor with
his wife a few years ago in order to be
closer to other members of their family.

Mr. Johnston was born May 3, 1920 the
son of James and Alice Dillon Johnston. He
was educated in local schools and during
World War II served with the U.S. Army in
the Philippines. Following his discharge
he returned to a position at Dillon Ford. In
1962 he became owner of the dealership
and directed operations until he retired in
1988. During his active years in the
automotive industry he was an officer and
director in the New England Ford Dealers
Association.

Mr. Johnston was predeceased by his
wife of 61 years Ann Renn Johnston. He
leaves two daughters, Mrs. Mary Lou
Kupchunos and Peg Johnston of South
Windsor, a son, Collins D. Johnston II of
Manchester and seven grandchildren. He
was predeceased by two brothers, Collins
D. Johnston and Rev. Robert Johnston.

A Celebration of Life was held Nov. 22
in St. Mary’s Episcopal Church,
Manchester. Burial was in East Cemetery,
Manchester. ■

GIANSANTI (continued from page 1)

another, the office staff needed the
assistance of a director.

Managing Director William E.
Sydenham, Jr. said, “He was devoted to
the club. Stew was always ready to help
me. When it came to The Hundred Club
the word ‘No’ was not in his vocabulary.”
Mr. Sydenham also noted that during
meetings of the Board of Directors Mr.
Johnston’s opinions were highly respected
by his fellow policymakers.

President Joel E. Janenda recalled that
Mr. Johnston encouraged him to join the
Club several years ago and urged him to
be an active member. “Stew was one of a
kind. He could not do enough for people
and the organizations he believed in.”

Mr. Janenda said that last spring after
Mr. Johnston underwent surgery and was
urged by family members to stay at home,
Mr. Johnston attended a meeting of The
Hundred Club’s Board of Directors.
“When I called and suggested that he not
attend, Stew responded, ‘Joel, you are not
my doctor. And, I’ve already asked André
Charbonneau to give me a ride.”

According to Mr. Janenda, who lives
and practices law in Manchester, Mr.
Johnston was an energetic booster of
community activities which he believed
were in the best interest of his fellow
townspeople.

After holding several offices in The
Hundred Club, Mr. Johnston was asked in
1985 to serve as president in 1986.

JOHNSTON (continued from page 1)

Chairman Peter H. Guerra and
members of the committee that developed
the program for the annual meeting
expressed their appreciation for the
participation by members in the event.
The 2003 meeting was held Oct. 22 at the
Radisson Hotel and Conference Center,
Cromwell.

Speaking for the committee, Mr.
Guerra said, “We were pleased not only by
the attendance but also by the interaction
between members and the officers and
directors. Members and their guests
enjoyed the informal atmosphere created
by the cocktail party. And, the centralized
location was a definite plus.”

While the feedback from members was
highly favorable, the committee, Mr.
Guerra said, is pleased by the fact that
several excellent suggestions on ways to
improve the 2004 meeting have been
received. “We intend to introduce as many
of these ideas as possible,” he said.

Members are encouraged to comment
on the recent 2003 meeting, offer
suggestions on the format for this year’s
session and share their thoughts as to how
the club might attract an even larger
turnout. ■

Panel Appreciates
Members Attendance

wife, Patricia, his mother, Lee, and several
other relatives in the audience.

Mr. Janenda intends to stay active as a
past president serving as a director. ■
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Cpl. Bernard J. Conlon, Conn. State Police,
Dec. 31, 1972.

Firefighter Henry P. Crawford, III,
Greenwich Fire Dept., March 6, 1973.

Firefighter Laurence W. Freiheit, 59,
Manchester Fire Dept., March 9, 1973.

Firefighter William Keogh, Bridgeport Fire
Dept., April 19, 1973.

Sgt. Frank Pisch, Conn. State Police, June
24, 1973.

Firefighter Henry Wozniak, Stamford Fire
Dept., July 1, 1973.

Firefighter Edward E. Walsh, Hartford Fire
Dept., Aug. 6, 1973.

Detective Richard R. Brown, New London
Police Dept., Sept. 9, 1973.

Detective Arthur V. Stevens, West Haven
Police Dept., Sept. 10, 1973.

Firefighter Edgar A. Brunette, Milford
Volunteer Fire Dept., Oct. 27, 1973.

Chief Stephen J. Sauter, Newtown Fire
Dept., Oct. 27, 1973.

Firefighter Robert J. Walker, Rocky Hill Fire
Dept., Nov. 4, 1973.

Lt. Francis E. Dwyer, Enfield Fire Dept.,
Dec. 6, 1973.

Sgt. Nelson B. Hurlburt, Conn. State Police,
Dec. 11, 1973.

Detective Alexander M. Beatty, New Britain
Police Dept., Dec. 11, 1973.

Officer William McNamara, Stamford
Police Dept., Dec. 19, 1973.

Detective Sgt. Thomas Tuccio, Ansonia
Police Dept., Feb. 8, 1974.

Chief Charles R. McRedmond, Stamford
Fire Dept., Feb 28, 1974.

Officer Lloyd M. Kozenieski, Woodbury
Police Dept., May 7, 1974.

Detective Walter Kintop, Trumbull Police
Dept., July 6, 1974.

Officer John Nolan, Jr., New Britain Police
Dept., Aug. 1, 1974.

Firefighter Frank Clay, Mystic Volunteer
Fire Dept., Aug. 6, 1974.

Firefighter Thomas A. Fischer, Hartford Fire
Dept., Sept. 15, 1974.

Firefighter John D. Mitchell, New Haven
Fire Dept., Oct. 7, 1974.

Firefighter Bernard Connery, New Britain
Fire Dept., Oct. 9, 1974.

Auxiliary Trooper Gaetan Michaud, Conn.
State Police, Oct. 27, 1974.

Special Officer John Montabana, Trumbull
Police Dept., Nov. 2, 1974.

Inspector Carlton J. Johnston, Waterbury
Fire Dept., Nov. 5, 1974.

Lt. Joseph J. Hines, West Haven Fire Dept.,
Nov. 10, 1974.

Firefighter Fred S. Burdick, Oneco Fire
Dept., Dec. 9, 1974.

Deputy Chief William Harmacy, Groton
Fire Dept., Dec. 11, 1974.

Firefighter Thomas C. Harvey, Jr., New
Haven Fire Dept., Feb. 5, 1975.

Firefighter Dominick N. Moschini, Sr.,
Plainville Fire Dept., May 24, 1975.

Firefighter John S. Wilczynski, Bridgeport
Fire Dept., Aug. 19, 1975.

Trooper Carl Moller, Conn. State Police,
Feb. 13, 1976.

Firefighter William H. Grove 3rd, Cheshire

Fire Dept., Dec. 17, 1975.
Chief Patrick Cormier, Willimantic Fire

Dept., Aug. 20, 1976.
Officer Steven D. Michalko, Danbury Police

Dept., Nov. 11, 1976.
Firefighter Robert D. McLean, New Haven

Fire Dept., Jan. 27, 1977.
Firefighter John D. Leonard, Hartford Fire

Dept., Jan. 27, 1977.
Firefighter Charles Rau, Middletown Fire

Dept., Jan. 30, 1977.
Firefighter Marion E. Robinson, New

Haven Fire Dept., July 4, 1977.
Lt. William H. Peck, Jr., Southington Fire

Dept., July 16, 1977.
Officer John F. Daley, Hartford Police Dept.,

July 29, 1977.
Officer Robert Holcomb, Plainville Police

Dept., Nov. 21, 1977.
Firefighter Harold J. Conley, Georgetown

Volunteer Fire Dept., Jan. 3, 1978.
Officer Frank Bruno, Jr., Madison Police

Sept., May 13, 1978.
Officer Edward Duff, Jr., Greenwich Police

Dept., May 13, 1978.
Lt. Norman Allard, New Britain Police

Dept., Aug. 16, 1978.
Firefighter Henry M. Davis, Old Saybrook

Volunteer Fire Dept., Aug. 24, 1978.
Firefighter John P. Harbut, Hartford Fire

Dept., Sept. 21, 1978.
Firefighter Nicholas Auriemma, Bridgeport

Fire Dept., Nov. 9, 1978.
Patrolman Raymond C. Bombardier,

Middletown Police Dept., Nov. 16, 1978.
Firefighter Richard C. Maynard, Wilson Fire

Dept., Dec. 28, 1978.
Chief Edward C. Tiano, Darien Volunteer

Fire Dept., June 11, 1979.
Assistant Chief Rene Cormier, Westbrook

Volunteer Fire Dept., July 16, 1979.
Lt. Nicholas Soltis, Bridgeport Police Dept.,

July 27, 1979.
Firefighter Robert H. Wolf, South

Kensington Fire Dept., Aug. 6, 1979.
Officer Anthony Randasize, Ansonia Police

Dept., Oct. 7, 1979.
Lt. Francis R. Foley, New Haven Fire Dept.,

Oct. 13, 1979.
Capt. Edward T. Donellan, Norwalk Police

Dept., Oct. 22, 1979.
Assistant Chief Henry G. Thomas, Jr.,

Hartford Fire Dept., Nov. 26, 1979.
Firefighter Wilbur Wheeler, Beacon Hills

Hose Co. 1, Dec. 31, 1979.
Sgt. Harry V. Baker, Sr., Waterford Police

Dept., Jan. 4, 1980.
Lt. Anthony P. Tognalli, Torrington Fire

Dept., February 10, 1980.
Firefighter Francis J. Ennis, Jr., Manchester

Fire Dept., March 30, 1980.
Battalion Chief Harold Collins, East Haven

Fire Dept., April 6, 1980.
Officer Timothy W. Laffin, North Haven

Police Dept., May 29, 1980.
Sgt. John R. Marshall, Vernon Police Dept.,

June 13, 1980.
Firefighter Carl Dornfield, New Britain Fire

Dept., Oct. 14, 1980.
Firefighter James A. DeVico, Milford Fire

Dept., Oct. 25, 1980.

The roster consists of 118 firefighters, 
90 police officers and six correctional guards,
for a total of 214 who lost their lives in the line
of duty since The Hundred Club was founded
in 1967.

Officer Harvey R. Young, Hartford Police
Dept., Aug. 25, 1967.

Officer Louis P. Rienzo, New Haven Police
Dept., Oct. 11, 1967.

Lt. James Dillon, New Haven Fire Dept.,
Dec. 6, 1967.

Firefighter Charles E. Rush, Danbury
Volunteer Fire Dept., Dec. 22, 1967.

Firefighter John G. Turner, Ellington
Volunteer Fire Dept., Jan. 21, 1968.

Firefighter Marshall Slavkin, Hartford Fire
Dept., Jan. 29, 1968.

Firefighter Henry J. Gabianelli, Derby
Volunteer Fire Dept., Nov. 22, 1968.

Officer Joseph O’Brien, Windsor Locks
Police Dept., Dec. 24, 1968.

Trooper John H. Darby, Conn. State Police,
Jan. 11, 1969.

Officer Joseph Conforto, New Britain Police
Dept.,  Jan. 20, 1969.

Officer James H. Hankins, Bloomfield
Police Dept., Jan. 21, 1969.

Firefighter Donald W. Lawton, Middlefield
Volunteer Fire Dept., March 1, 1969.

Firefighter Michael B. Mele, Wethersfield
Fire Dept., March 10, 1969.

Officer Joseph Dapkin, New Haven Police
Dept., March 21, 1969.

Officer Francis X. Fenton, Hartford Police
Dept., March 28, 1969.

Firefighter Joseph Kuba, Danbury
Volunteer Fire Dept., May 2, 1969.

Trooper William Barrows, Conn. State
Police, May 4, 1969.

Capt. James P. Gallagher, Watertown
Volunteer Fire Dept., May 6, 1969.

Officer Arthur Salthause, Bridgeport Police
Dept., Oct. 12, 1969.

Sgt. Palmer Jacques, Conn. State Police,
Nov. 30, 1969.

Officer Anthony Gustinello, New Haven
Police Dept., Jan. 14, 1970.

Officer Frank T. Hawley, New Haven Police
Dept., Jan. 31, 1970.

Firefighter Robert Siksay, Bridgeport Fire
Dept., March 10, 1970.

Firefighter Curtis A. Kelley, Jr., Hartford
Fire Dept., May 28, 1970.

Assistant Chief George C. Butz, Nichols
Fire Dept., May 14, 1971.

Capt. Robert Young, Bristol Fire Dept., May
17, 1971.

Firefighter Peter Bellucci, West Haven Fire
Dept., May 26, 1971.

Sgt. Joseph LaForce, Jewett City Police
Dept., June 6, 1971.

Sgt. Nicholas Fera, Norwalk Police Dept.,
July 9. 1971.

Lt. Harry Lattanzi, Bridgeport Fire Dept.,
Nov. 26, 1971.

Firefighter Thomas S. Kingston, Derby
Volunteer Fire Dept., Jan. 3, 1972.

Firefighter Arthur Newton, Kent Volunteer
Fire Dept., Sept. 26, 1972.

Firefighter Charles S. Horner, Stamford Fire
Dept., Oct. 27, 1972.

OUR FALLEN HEROES

(Continued…)
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Lt. Roger A. Cheverier, Conn. Dept. of
Correction, Nov. 18, 1983.

Officer Albert F. Crosley, Westport Police
Dept., Dec. 3, 1983.

Warden Carl Robinson, Conn. Dept. of
Correction, Dec. 17, 1983.

Battalion Chief Leonard S. Guerrera, New
Haven Fire Dept., Jan. 16, 1984.

Capt. Anthony L. Conforte, New Haven
Fire Dept., Jan. 19, 1984.

Deputy Fire Marshal Francis E. Burns, East
Hartford Fire Dept., Jan. 27, 1984.

Officer Ronald Ciccone, Conn. Dept. of
Correction, Oct. 12, 1984.

Firefighter Roger F. Sullivan, Southington
Fire Dept., Oct. 17, 1984.

Officer Jeffrey G. Casner, Berlin Police
Dept., Feb. 2, 1985.

Lt. Russel H. Jones, Jr., Poquonnock Bridge
Fire Dept., April 1, 1985.

Sgt. Robert E. Arnold, Sr., North Haven
Police Dept., April 21, 1985.

Firefighter Michael J. Piazza, Wallingford
Fire Dept., Dec. 21, 1985.

Trooper James H. Savage, Conn. State
Police, Jan. 22, 1986.

Firefighter George A. Kelly, Wallingford
Fire Dept., April 20, 1986.

Firefighter Richard N. Vallillo, Waterbury
Fire Dept., May 2, 1986.

Chief Joseph A. Daddona, Beacon Hose Co.
No. 1, Aug. 31, 1986.

Firefighter Richard L. Tomlinson, West
Haven Fire Dept., Oct. 18, 1986.

Lt. William M. Hathaway, Bridgeport Fire
Dept., Nov. 11, 1986.

Detective Paul L. Trotochaud, State Police,
Jan. 2, 1987.

Firefighter John A. Bertolini, Haddam
Volunteer Fire Dept., Feb. 15, 1987.

Firefighter George Charak, Stratford Fire
Dept., March 14, 1987.

Capt. Ralph Michael Rubba, Conn. Dept. of
Correction, March 27, 1987.

Officer Daniel Scott Wasson, Milford Police
Dept., April 12, 1987.

1st Lt. A. Arthur Vincent, Collinsville
Volunteer Fire Dept., July 12, 1987.

Officer Nelson J. Belliveau, Bloomfield
Police Dept., Sept. 3, 1987.

Officer Richard A. LaPerle, Conn. Dept. of
Correction, Nov. 12, 1987.

Firefighter George A. Ganung, Volunteer
Fire Dept., New Hartford, Jan. 1, 1989.

Detective Wayne S. Dolinski, Westport
Police Dept., Sept. 29, 1989.

Trooper Jorge Agosto, Conn. State Police,
Nov. 22, 1989.

Firefighter Russell W. Musante, Sr., Mystic
Fire Dept., Dec. 5, 1989.

Officer August C. Tamburri, Stamford
Police Dept., Dec. 14, 1989.

Lt. Gary M. Passaro, Tolland Fire Dept., 
Jan. 18, 1990.

Trooper Alonzo Lester, Jr., Conn. State
Police, Jan. 24, 1990.

Firefighter Howard A. Hughes, Waterbury
Fire Dept., May 10, 1990.

Firefighter Heriberto T. Rivera, Waterbury
Fire Dept., May 10, 1990.

Firefighter Daniel E. Wannagot, Shelton
Fire Dept., March 15, 1991.

Officer Nancy E. Nichols, Naugatuck Police
Dept., March 17, 1991.

Firefighter Ronald C. Altieri, Hamden Fire
Dept., May 2, 1991.

Firefighter Michael Moriarty, Canterbury
Volunteer Fire Dept., May 28, 1991.

Trooper Russell Bagshaw, Conn. State
Police, June 5, 1991.

Officer James Anthony Martin, New
Canaan Police Dept., July 24, 1991.

Chief Robert A. Cole, Beacon Hose Co. No.
1, Fire Dept., Dec. 21, 1991.

Firefighter Robert S. Heide, Sr., Plainfield
Volunteer Fire Co. No. 1, June 20, 1992.

Firefighter Walter R. Burns, West Haven
Fire Dept., Aug. 24, 1992.

Auxiliary Trooper Edward W. Truelove,
Conn. State Police, Nov. 13, 1992.

Officer Walter T. Williams, Waterbury
Police Dept., Dec. 18, 1992.

Firefighter John M. O’Connor, New London
Fire Dept., Feb. 1, 1993.

Capt. George Blanusa, Branford Fire Dept.,
March 10, 1993.

Officer William J. Snyder, City at Groton
Police Dept., Jan. 16, 1994.

Firefighter Mark L. Mitchell, Pawcatuck
Fire Dept., March 2, 1994.

Auxiliary Trooper Philip A. Mingione,
Conn. State Police, May 25, 1994.

Capt. Dennis F. Cooney, Danbury Police
Dept., Sept. 12, 1994.

Lt. James A. Garratt, Hartford Police Dept.,
Dec. 4, 1994.

Lt. Edward P. Pitcher, Jr., Sharon Volunteer
Fire Dept., July 15, 1995.

Firefighter Adrian Boisfeuillet, Stamford
Fire Dept., Feb. 26, 1996.

Officer Thomas B. Toohey, Hartford Police
Dept., May 15, 1996.

Firefighter Edward F. Ramos, Branford Fire
Dept., Nov. 28, 1996.

Capt. Craig M. Arnone, Somers Fire Dept.,
Dec. 8, 1996.

Trooper Alan R. Meckel, Conn. State Police,
Feb. 24, 1997.

Officer Vincent R. T. Arduini, Granby Police
Dept., May 4, 1997.

Officer Bruce Hanley, Waterbury Police
Dept., Dec. 13, 1997.

Officer James Mattioli, Shelton Police Dept.,
Dec. 16, 1997.

Officer Brian A. Aselton, East Hartford
Police Dept., Jan. 23, 1999.

Firefighter Walter J. Flyntz, Bridgeport Fire
Dept., March 18, 1999.

Sgt. George R. Dingwall, Middletown
Police Dept., Jan. 28, 2000.

Lt. Steve R. Kacmarcik, Torrington Fire
Dept., June 25, 2000.

Firefighter Whitney C. Teeham, Groton Fire
Dept., June 25, 2000.

Chief Michael J. Kelly, West Haven Police
Dept., Nov. 12, 2000.

Firefighter Richard A. Cusson, South
Killingly Fire Dept., June 30, 2002.

Firefighter Patrick L. Brooks, West Hartford
Fire Dept., Nov. 12, 2002.

Chief Bruce Steven Fletcher, Ashford
Volunteer Fire Dept., Nov. 18, 2002.

Officer Joseph N. Sachatello, Montville
Police Dept., Jan. 23, 2003.

Deputy Chief Donald Maurice, Wolcott Fire
Dept., April 8, 2003. ■

Firefighter David T. Nissen, Vernon Fire
Dept., Oct. 28, 1980.

Officer Gerald DiJoseph, Bridgeport Police
Dept., Nov. 29, 1980.

Capt. Alan A. Yuknat, Conn. State Police,
Jan. 8, 1981.

Deputy Chief William J. Kenny, Hartford
Fire Dept., Feb. 9, 1981.

Officer Brian L. Fitzpatrick, Stamford Police
Dept., Feb. 27, 1981.

Constable Thomas Jahelka, East Haddam,
April 17, 1981.

Capt. Thomas J. Garrahy, Rocky Hill Fire
Dept., May 29, 1981.

Officer Kenneth E. Bateman, Jr., Darien
Police Dept., May 31, 1981.

Officer Walter F. Sobczyk, Waterford Police
Dept., Aug. 17, 1981.

Officer Robert F. Stankye, Sr., Orange Police
Dept., Sept. 3, 1981.

Lt. Ernest B. Osborne, Canaan Fire Dept.,
Oct. 5, 1981.

Capt. Allan J. Turner, New Haven Fire
Service, Oct. 9, 1981.

Officer Jack Schmidt, New Fairfield Police
Dept., Oct. 30, 1981.

Lt. Richard F. Kelleher, Simsbury Volunteer
Fire Dept., Nov. 6, 1981.

Firefighter Fred Letsch, Fairfield Fire Dept.,
Nov. 7, 1981.

Assistant Chief Francis G. Casale,
Southington Fire Dept., Nov. 22, 1981.

Officer Marco Carias, Norwalk Police Dept.,
March 13, 1982.

Firefighter Joseph Halas, Danbury Fire
Dept., Feb. 23, 1982.

Firefighter Martin Melody, Danbury Fire
Dept., Feb. 23, 1982.

Capt. Francis D. Federici, Bridgeport Fire
Dept., March 3, 1982.

Officer Donald E. Deep, Hartford Police
Dept., March 18, 1982.

Lt. Arthur E. Mattson, Mohegan Fire Dept.,
April 15, 1982.

Firefighter Henry J. Savage, New Haven
Fire Dept., April 28, 1982.

Firefighter Thomas Lovett, Lakeville Hose
Co., July 23, 1982.

Capt. Joseph Mugovero, New London
Police Dept., Aug. 18, 1982.

Officer Robert E. Moulthrop, Winstead
Police Dept., Oct. 28, 1982.

Officer John T. Beaupre, Monroe Police
Dept., Dec. 2, 1982.

Lt. Thomas F. Carney, Conn. State Police,
Dec. 6, 1982.

Capt. Albert McGovern, Bridgeport Fire
Dept., March 21, 1983.

Officer John L. Luzzi, New Haven Police
Dept., April 8, 1983.

Capt. Arleigh M. Christensen, East Hartford
Fire Dept., May 23, 1983.

Officer Gregory P. Kuczynski, Woodbridge
Police Dept., May 30, 1983.

Trooper Allan J. Tuskowski, Conn. State
Police, June 2, 1983.

Sgt. Harold H. Neville, Conn. State Police,
June 20, 1983.

Sgt. Joseph A. Pucci, Stamford Police Dept.,
Sept. 1, 1983.

Cmsr. John R. Manson, Conn. Dept. of
Correction, Sept. 17, 1983.

Officer David E. Sherwood, East Hartford
Police Dept., Oct. 31, 1983.


